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Additional Information to Minister of Law and Human Rights (“MOLHR”) Reg No.11/2020 
and Director General of Immigration Circulation Letter No.IMI-GR.01.01-2325 of 2020  

 
Additional information that need to be taken into consideration relating to the content of the 
MOLHR Regulation mentioned above, are: 
 

1. Applications for VTT (Limited Stay Visas) and other new Visas cannot be processed yet. 
2. New foreign workers that already have a VTT in their passport are not allowed to enter 

yet. 
3. All applications for new foreign workers that already have the VTT Approval from the KBRI 

(Embassy of the Republic of Indonesia) cannot be processed yet, except for the VTT for 
PSN (National Strategic Projects – with certain requirements) – awaiting further 
regulations. 

4. Indonesian Representatives in other countries will reject all Visa applications except for 
the ones issued for the purposes of PSN (National Strategic Projects). 

5. In order to extend an ITAS/ITAP whose validity period is to expire soon, the foreign worker 
holder of the ITAS/ITAP must be in the territory of the Republic of Indonesia and must 
immediately process the extension of their work permit in the Ministry of Manpower. 

6. Foreign workers who are abroad and are holding an ITAS permit cannot process their 
extension in Indonesia without a Passport. 

7. Foreign workers who are abroad and whose ITAS is still valid for a long period of time, will 
be extended by the company immediately after the foreign worker returns to Indonesia. 

8. Foreign workers holding an ITAS who are to leave Indonesia are not required to EPO (exit 
permit only) and are not required to return their immigration documents. 

9. Foreigners are not permitted to enter Indonesia, except for foreign workers who have a 
Limited Stay Permit/ Permanent Stay Permit whose MERP (Multiple Re-entry Permit) is 
still applicable. 

10. Automatic extension under forced conditions is granted for all foreigners living in Indonesia 
for all Types of Visas. 

 
Hope this suffices, apologies for any inconvenience caused.  


